
Lady Captain notices for 7th November 2023 
 
Well, my “turn” has arrived at last, and amidst all the rain and mud, we actually had a lovely sunny day -
long may it last!! 
 
We played a medal and the Victory Cup, the last qualifier of the year, but had a very low number of ladies 
entering the competition. 
 
Silver Division   1st   Sheila Stewart       nett 73    £6 
    2nd   Sue Cooper    nett 73  £4 
Bronze Division  1st   Cathy Owen   nett 78  £6 
    2nd   Denise van der Welle  nett 81  £4 
9-hole competition      winner       Mavis Joiner    17pts  £4 
 
The winner of the Victory Cup – Sheila Stewart – Well done Sheila. 
 
Next week - Waltzing Matilda – sign up sheet on the notice board. 
 
NOTICES 
The sign-up sheet for the On course Foundation Christmas Mix, is now open on the Club V1 site, or in the 
pro’s shop. Andy Loe is looking for a lady partner to enter this competition with him, please contact Pam 
Henson if you are interested. 
 
We had a lot of varied discussions yesterday about carrying your bag and how many clubs you are allowed 
to carry. 
 
It states in the Ladies Handbook (Page 80), under the heading TROLLEY BAN, 
“When ladies are required to carry their clubs on the course, it is requested that all ladies, including those 
using trollies with an agreed concession, play with a maximum of SIX clubs (including a putter)”  
This applies to Tuesday/Saturday competitions, to make it fair to all those ladies taking part in the 
competition. We have no more qualifiers this year. 
 
This does not apply, but it is expected that players come to an amicable agreement should some be 
carrying and others not, with casual golf, or KO competitions. 
 
This rule will be discussed at the next committee meeting, so watch out for any updates. 
 
I have been asked to remind you that when you fix dates for your KO competitions, then always arrange a 
reserve date with each other as the possibility of bad weather, and/or course closure at this time of the 
year, is very high. 
 
Dates for your diary: 
Club AGM 30th November 
Sadie Facer Trophy and Christmas Lunch – Tuesday 5th December 
Ladies Section AGM – Tuesday 12th December 
 
Regards, Ginny 
(Acting Lady Captain for November) 


